The regular meeting of the town council was held in the temporary town hall on the above date at 7:30 P.M. with Mayor B. E. Ball presiding.

All Members of the council were present.

Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.

Mr. B. O. Howard appeared before council regarding ditch back of Coalfield #177 Progress, Western Auto and Nard's Appliance Co. Referred to Town Manager.

A group of citizens from Maple Avenue just back of Roberts Avenue appeared #178 before council regarding road to their properties. Referred to Town Manager.

Rev. S. C. Crawford appeared before council road and water line just back of East Park Avenue at the old corporate limit line. Referred to Town Manager.

By a motion made and duly seconded council voted to go on record as approv- #180 ing the action of the town attorney in paying an additional sum of \$500.00 for the Gannaway property necessary in the right of way for 11th Street Viaduct. On roll call voted all voted. YEA.

A beer application for Mrs. Garnell Dotson, T/A New York Cafe was read and #181 on motion made and duly seconded approved.

By a motion made and duly seconded council approved on first reading the revised speed limits through the Town of Norton as set out by the Highway Department.

By a motion made and duly seconded the town treasurer was authorized to post and record the 1952 delinquent real estate taxes of the Town of Norton.

W. M. Fawbush and Bob Kilgore appeared before council relative to the noise #184 made at night by the Pepsi Cola Bottling Company. Referred to Town Manager.

Discussion of Parking on Virginia Avenue and Federal Street was held after #185 which a motion prevailed that the town manager make a survey of the streets and make recommendations to council.

By a motion made and duly seconded Lot 26, Block 10 was rezoned on second #186 reading from residential to business district.

A brief discussion of a parking lot on Park Avenue was held after which the Mayor appointed Mr. P. T. Atkins as chairman of a committee to study the situation and report back to council.

By a motion made and duly seconded council voted that Mr. Ball, Mr. King #188 and the Town Manager be delegated to attend the League meeting in September.

There being no further business before the council same adjourned.

Mayor